Green Street Clinic Patient Participation Group (PPG)

Notes of the Meeting Thursday 24th April 2014
Present: Graham Newby, Daniela Penge, Ron Cussons, Heather King, John Beynon, Gerry Maguire, Joan Prince. 
Apologies: David May       Chair: Graham Newby
The notes from the last meeting were agreed.  
Friends of Green Street Clinic: 

Heather reported that the Friends group was gathering pace with a flurry of interest from patients interested in joining the group.  The practice has nearly all mornings covered now and it is hoped that a higher profile for our Friends will increase numbers further.

The Work Plan that came out of this year’s survey was discussed and Heather confirmed that all areas have now been completed, some ahead of schedule. Other areas are ongoing although all have been initiated.  

Out next Coffee/Cake session is on Monday 19th May at 1pm – this may be a good time to think about future work streams for the PPG and Friends groups.

Social & Healthy Activities – Heather has made contact with Age Concern and found that there are 3 regular walks each week that are free to join.  Walks range from 45 mins to 1.5 hours and have different start points around the Town.  Posters are on their way and will be displayed as soon as they arrive.

Clinical Commissioning Group/ Commissioning Matters
Gerry has had a busy month and fed back to the group on a number of areas:

· Patients in Control Survey – email forward by Heather that originated from Jessica Town from the CCG.  This is asking for patients help to provide the CCG with an insight about the self care needs of the local population, as perceived by patients themselves, by way of a short survey.  The survey is designed to hear the views of people living with a health care need or those who care for someone else living with a health care need. It is part of the Patients in Control programme by NHS England and the results will inform their work with patients and carers.  Gerry wondered whether it is a little too aspirational but also felt it was important that patients were able to put their views across.  A page has been added to the surgery website about this Programme. 
· Eastbourne Hailsham and Seaford PPG Forum to be held on 30th April at The Horseshoe in Herstmonceaux.  John has kindly agreed to deputise for Gerry.
· Musculoskeletal (MSK) Questionnaire – Gerry updated everyone on the tendering process for the new MSK service.  This sets out to improve services for all Orthopaedic problems including bone and joint pain, Podiatry and Physiotherapy all of which have long waiting times.  The overall plan for the new service is to make services more community based and for organisations to work in a more cohesive way.  Bidding for the new service is currently underway.  The questionnaire has only 4 questions and feedback should go to Gerry.  Later: Questionnaires have been printed off and are available for discussion/hand out as appropriate by Friends throughout the surgery.
· PPG Conference – Gerry asked if the group thought it would be better to have a single conference for EHS or to have a combined conference for the 3 areas: Eastbourne, Hailsham & Seaford, Hastings & Rother and Lewes and Havens.  The general consensus was that a single EHS conference would be preferable given the different health needs of the areas concerned.
· East Sussex Better Together Meeting – 6.30pm 29th April Community Hall, Hailsham.  Details of this meeting have been previously circulated by email.  This is a meeting to discuss the future pooling of community services as the current social care budget is insufficient.  The aim is for a single co-ordinated service to help make savings of £186M over the next 5 years.
Daniela reported on some of the challenges facing general practice over the next 12 months.  This includes the publicised £5 a head over 75’s programme. This does not represent new investment into Primary Care as it is being paid for from within the current commissioning budget.
A further income stream is being re-directed from the Quality & Outcomes Framework (QOF) towards a Directed Enhanced Service aimed at Avoiding Unplanned Admissions.  This will ask practices to identify patients with complex physical or mental health and care needs which put them at greater risk of unplanned admissions or re-admissions to hospital.  Practices will need to develop personal care plans for patients with regular quarterly reviews to ensure their health and care needs are being met and monitored to reduce the risk of further admissions.
Next Newsletter (June edition) – Items for inclusion

· Walking for Wellness publicity 

· Paragraph from Gerry about his work with the CCG (suggest regular item)

· Paragraph from Friends and their work in the practice (suggest regular item)

· Computer training at Old Town Library (Andrew has provided already)

· Publicising NHS health Checks for 40-74 year old starting soon

· Befriending Service - Sally has looked into this service available from Age Concern and has given me the contact details

· Any other thoughts please forward them to Heather 
Date of next meetings: Thursday 22nd May 2014 6-7 at Green Street
                                        Thursday 19th June 2014 6-7 at Green Street

